Magna Group Practice
Patient Participation Group Annual Newsletter March 2014

Magna Group Practice Patient Participation Group is a group of practice patients who meet regularly on a quarterly basis to discuss issues relating to the provision of health care as provided by the practice. The group is open to all patients of the Dalton Health Centre,  Highthorn Road Surgery at Kilnhurst and Wath Health Centre : we try to make the group as representative of the total practice population as possible.


The meetings are very informal and gives you the chance to help shape the delivery of health services from the practice. The group still needs expanding to embrace Dalton and Wath patients as well as different age groups. The group has discussed attracting representatives from the younger age groups and people to represent children.  Comparative population data  including ethnicity has been discussed by the group.

The group has suggested that a flyer be produced  and put in prescriptions for collection to raise the profile of the Group.  Should any patients wish to get involved please contact Steve Hindle on 01709 582522. Please see notice boards for further information, newsletters etc..

Practice Survey

During the year the group has discussed its priorities and issues including themes that have been seen from patient complaints and changes within the practice that might affect delivery of service. The group also looked at issues that might arise following appointment of the Care Quality Commission to monitor services from GP practices and also issues raised from the National GP Patient Survey data.
Please see the meeting minutes in the attached addendum for full details of the meetings.

As a result of discussions the PPG felt that the following issues needed to be raised with patients through a Patient Survey:-


More Local Services The group felt that more services should be provided locally as happened some years ago and in particular chiropody, minor surgery and more physiotherapy as well as podiatry services . The survey was devised questions around what sort of local services would be beneficial to our patients.  Some services are available within the practice but the Group felt that the patients weren’t necessarily aware of these services and we should establish what services patients are aware of.                               

              Helen Wyatt from the CCG supported this exercise by investigating with the CCG which services they are looking into putting back into the community  and from this information our survey was devised appropriately.

Dietary Advise The group showed a lot of concern for the health of our young people and thought that some educational tools be available in practice to support children and parents with dietary needs e.g. Splash advertising weeks, greater dietitian representation in surgery.

Again, the questionnaire was devised to see if the patients perceive diet as an issue in their children and what services would be of help

Helen Wyatt suggested that we get someone from Public Health/Obesity – to come and talk to the group and discuss ways as to how the PPG could provide support in the community and this took place on the 17 December.
Please see the results of the Patient Survey in Addendum 2
PPG’s review of the survey findings

Key points:-

· The majority of patients questioned would use the following services if they were provided locally i.e.Podiatry, Stitch removal, Minor surgery, Dietary advice, Obesity Clinics, Prostate management, alcohol advice.

The practice is able to provide minor surgery and stitch removal locally although resources available at the moment do not allow us to provide sufficient manpower to carry out these procedures. GP’s actually manage prostate problems in house already.

Our group’s focus however was on diet and weight management and whilst some dietary advice is available at the moment through dietitian,  diabetic dietitian and health trainers over 50% of people canvassed weren’t aware of the dietitian service, 55% of respondents weren’t aware of the diabetic dietitian service and 75% of replies showed no awareness of the health trainer service

· Other questions in the survey centred around the quality of information available in the practice through notice boards, leaflets etc..Please see the attached figures. Overall the information provided at Dalton and Kilnhurst sites was clear and patients found it easy to find what they wanted. The information provided at Wath was seen to be muddled. It should be stated that work has already been done at each site to clarify information about safeguarding issues and provide clearer information for Carers.

· It was suggested that opening times are not well advertised at Kilnhurst. At the PCT owned sites  notice boards are available on outside walls advertising the opening hours and it is suggested the same is done at Kilnhurst


Action Plan

1
More work to improve presentation of information at each site but particularly Wath Health Centre – at the time of writing this has been undertaken
2
Posters to be devised illustrating the various clinics available at each site
3
The practice to liaise with RIO about introducing Reshape clinics....these are now in place and the first clinic was held on 18 February
4
The practice to liaise with RIO for provision of waiting room information stands to raise awareness of facilities available re weight management/diet and a healthier lifestyle

6
SH to refer for new signage at Kilnhurst advertising opening hours.

Addendum 1
Minutes of Group Meetings through the year:-
Patient Participation Group Meeting
Attendees  : S Hindle, E Sleight, S Marsden, , E Purcell
21 May 2013 – Meeting started 10 am
Agenda
Apologies  Received from Edith Purcell and Keith Jeffrey : Keith has resigned due to other commitments. Ann Hurley( a new member) could not attend due to holiday commitments
1 Review of 2012 -2013 
Appointments -The Group advised that the issue of increasing more book on the day appointments had been discussed but it was felt that the balance was about right.

The group was advised that Dr Akram was likely to be staying at Kilnhurst for the foreseeable future and this was welcomed. They were also advised that Dr Raha would continue at Wath HC for a further year
Medication Reviews – The group had discussed last year that it would help if routine medication reviews could be extended to annually although they appreciate that some patients medications are more complicated than others. The doctors have taken this on board and also doing telephone medication reviews where appropriate which should help to free up appointments for people with more serious needs PM- please check this is being done in the next clinical meeting

GP Support Services

 It was felt that more advertising in the Practice would be helpful – giving the names of the service, what the particular service could provide and telephone numbers.  The various services provided have been highlighted in the PPG Newsletter that appears on NHS Choices and also in the practice leaflet as well as notices provided within the waiting room. It was suggested that some C5 flyers be provided advertising these services and we are to trail printing and issuing a few over the counter – PM - Action

Privacy at Reception
Signage has been provided offering privacy where required at reception and also advertised on the Jayex Board and in the practice leaflet

2 PPG Network Meeting  The group advised that next meeting is at 5.30 – 8pm on the 4 July – Ethel Sleight is looking to see if she can attend.

3 The group still needs expanding to embrace Dalton and Wath patients as well as different age groups. The group decided that we should invest in some stands to advertise the PPG Newsletter and also an advertisement for recruits. PM action
4 It was suggested that some focus literature around various conditions would be useful and it was suggested a 2 month rollover ; The current stands around Cancer have been very well received  PM to discuss in clinical meeting
5 Issues for future discussion/development  The group felt that more services should be provided locally as happened some years ago and in particular chiropody, minor surgery and more physiotherapy. The PM suggested that this feedback be provided to the Practice and the PBC Groups but further discussion around these areas at our next meeting PM – please action

6 Diet Advise The group showed a lot of concern for the health of our young people and thought that some educational tools be available in practice to support children and parents with dietary needs e.g. Splash advertising weeks, greater dietitian representation in surgery.
It is suggested that this be developed more in our next meeting when we might invite a dietitian to the meeting

Meeting closed 11.30am
Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes

21 May 2013

Attendees : Edith Purcell, Sylvia Marsden, Ethel Sleight

Apologies : Maureen Dearden

Meeting started 10.00 am

1 Idea’s to expand the Group



A  summer meeting and people on holidays.   Conscious that only a small group and we need a representative cross section of the population. The group discussed attracting representatives from the younger age groups and people to represent children.  Comparative population data attached and discussed including ethnicity.

The group suggested that a flyer be produced  and put in prescriptions for collection. Posters and Jayex board already carry the message. SH also mentioned that he will spend time in the waiting rooms discussing the aims of the Group to attract new members.

2      Themes from complaints



Wrong data on patient file




Missing diagnosis of cancer




Prescribing of incorrect medication to cancer patient




Viral infection changed to pneumonia




Collection of swabs




Booking of patient for a liquid nitrogen procedure

The group discussed complaints received by the practice over the last 12 months and the common theme was that most of the complaints were clinical. It was suggested that one of the themes to include in our patient survey was the impression that patients had of the GP’s 

Questions could be framed around how well the GP listened, communicated, checked understanding and quality of explanations given and an ability to get a second opinion if the patient was unhappy with any diagnosis/recommendations

         3     Patient Survey In addition to the above it was felt that questions should be asked around the following topics:-

The group felt that more services should be 
provided locally as happened some years ago and in particular chiropody, minor surgery and more physiotherapy as well as podiatry services . WE are to devise questions around what sort of local services would be beneficial to our patients
Dietary Advise The group showed a lot of concern for the health of our young people and thought that some educational tools be available in practice to support children and parents with dietary needs e.g. Splash advertising weeks, greater dietitian representation in surgery.

Again, we are to devise a questionnaire to see if the patients perceive diet as an issue in their children and what services would be of help

4
Area Wide PPG Meetings  ES apologised that she could not attend the last meeting but all 3 attendees today will try to attend the next one.
Meeting closed 11.30am
Addendum
SH arranged a meeting with Helen Wyatt to discuss setting up of a survey. The following advice was given:-

1
The group discussed complaints received by the practice over the last 12 months and the  common theme was that most of the complaints were clinical. It was suggested that one of    the themes to include in our patient survey was the impression that patients had of the GP’s 


Questions could be framed around how well the GP listened, communicated, checked   
understanding and quality of explanations given and an ability to get a second opinion if the 
patient was unhappy with any diagnosis/recommendations

Helen suggested that a practice survey would only duplicate what the national survey and GP revalidation surveys cover- this to be feedback to the PPG and we should try to communicate any of the GP’s surveys in future meetings(if available)

2
The group felt that more services should be provided locally as happened some years ago and in particular chiropody, minor surgery and more physiotherapy as well as podiatry services . W are to devise questions around what sort of local services would be beneficial to our patients.                                     

              Helen is to investigate with the CCG which services they are looking into putting back into the community  and from this information we will devise our survey

3
Dietary Advise The group showed a lot of concern for the health of our young people and thought that some educational tools be available in practice to support children and parents with dietary needs e.g. Splash advertising weeks, greater dietitian representation in surgery.

Again, we are to devise a questionnaire to see if the patients perceive diet as an issue in their children and what services would be of help

Helen suggested that we get someone from Public Health/Obesity – to come and talk to the group and discuss ways as to how the PPG could provide support in the community

Patient Participation Group Agenda

Attendees : S Marsden, E Sleight, E Purcell, J Saunders, C Ramsey, S Hindle
17 December 2013 : Meeting started :10.00 am
1 Joanna Saunders – Obesity  Following our previous meeting our Group felt that our “growing” population is a big problem and we invited Joanna Saunders to attend and give us some background to the obesity problem and what services were available to the practice that we could utilise to improve this aspect of our patients health.

A copy of Joanna’s presentation is attached and following discussion in meeting various action points were raised and are detailed in the “Action” section at the end of the minutes.

 2
PPG members Despite some canvassing, notices  being applied on the Jayex Board, posters being posted and request for new members on the suggestion box slips there have been no new members volunteer although 2 people have shown an interest and despite invitation have not attended today. This area will need to be revisited 
        3     Patient Survey 
Following our last meeting guidance was sought from the NHS Rotherham CCG as to how we should pitch the patient survey. SH arranged a meeting with HW(of the CCG)to discuss setting up of a survey. The following advice was given:-

1
The group had discussed complaints received by the practice over the last 12 months and the  common theme was that most of the complaints were clinical. It was suggested that one of  the themes to include in our patient survey was the impression that patients had of the GP’s 


Questions could be framed around how well the GP listened, communicated, checked   
understanding and quality of explanations given and an ability to get a second opinion if the 
patient was unhappy with any diagnosis/recommendations

HW suggested that a practice survey would only duplicate what the national survey and GP revalidation surveys cover- this to be feedback to the PPG and we should try to communicate any of the GP’s surveys in future meetings(if available)

2
The group also felt that more services should be provided locally as happened some years ago and in particular chiropody, minor surgery and more physiotherapy as well as podiatry services . W are to devise questions around what sort of local services would be beneficial to our patients.                                     

              HW was to investigate with the CCG which services they are looking into putting back into the community  and from this information we will devise our survey

3
Dietary Advise The group showed a lot of concern for the health of our young people and thought that some educational tools be available in practice to support children and parents with dietary needs e.g. Splash advertising weeks, greater dietitian representation in surgery.

Again, we are to devise a questionnaire to see if the patients perceive diet as an issue in their children and what services would be of help

HW suggested that we get someone from Public Health/Obesity – to come and talk to the group and discuss ways as to how the PPG could provide support in the community

4
Survey Findings – Please see spreadsheet attached


Key points:-

· The majority of patients questioned would use the following services if they were provided locally i.e.Podiatry, Stitch removal, Minor surgery, Dietary advice, Obesity Clinics, Prostate management, alcohol advice.

The practice is able to provide minor surgery and stitch removal locally although resources available at the moment do not allow us to provide sufficient manpower to carry out these procedures. GP’s actually manage prostate problems in house already.

Our group’s focus however was on diet and weight management and whilst some dietary advice is available at the moment through dietitian,  diabetic , dietitian and health trainers over 50% of people canvassed weren’t aware of the dietitian service, 55% of respondents weren’t aware of the diabetic dietitian service and 75% of replies showed no awareness of the health trainer service

· Other questions in the survey centred around the quality of information available in the practice through notice boards, leaflets etc..Please see the attached figures. Overall the information provided at Dalton and Kilnhurst sites was clear and patients found it easy to find what they wanted. The information provided at Wath was seen to be muddled. It should be stated that work has already been done at each site to clarify information about safeguarding issues and provide clearer information for Carers.

· It was suggested that opening times are not well advertised at Kilnhurst. At the PCT owned sites  notice boards are available on outside walls advertising the opening hours and it is suggested the same is done at Kilnhurst
4
Action Plan

1
More work to improve presentation of information at each site but particularly Wath Health Centre
2
Posters to be devised illustrating the various clinics available at each site
3
The practice to liaise with RIO about introducing Reshape clinics
4
The practice to liaise with RIO for provision of waiting room information stands to raise awareness of facilities available re weight management/diet and a healthier lifestyle

5
SH to liaise with JS re setting up stands for National Obesity Week in the New Year

6
SH to refer for new signage at Kilnhurst advertising opening hours.

5
Reminder for the Group -Area Wide PPG Group - The date for the next meeting is January 21st, 2.30-4.30 . It was suggested from the group that more interaction between other practice PPG groups would be useful

Meeting closed 11.45am
Addendum 2
	Patient Survey 2013
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Tick the services you would use if they were provided locally
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Yes
	No
	Don't use
	N/A
	

	Podiatry
	54
	15
	13
	9
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Stitch Removal
	61
	8
	11
	12
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Minor Surgery
	57
	9
	10
	10
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dietary advice
	54
	8
	13
	10
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Obesity Clinics
	34
	8
	16
	19
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Prostate Management
	30
	10
	15
	24
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Alcohol advice
	26
	13
	16
	21
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Tick the services provided in the surgery that you know about
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Used
	Heard about
	not heard about
	
	

	Mental Health Counselling
	18
	34
	37
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Physiotherapy
	22
	36
	29
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Health Trainers
	5
	19
	54
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dietitian
	10
	35
	36
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Drug Rehabilitation
	2
	25
	52
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Diabetic Dietitian
	11
	30
	38
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Tell us what you think about our notice board
	
	
	
	
	

	Information is clear
	The information is not clear
	Easy to find what I want
	Muddled
	Comments
	

	Dalton 26
	Dalton 5
	Dalton 13
	Dalton 7
	which notice board

	Kilnhurst 30
	Kilnhurst 1
	Kilnhurst 13
	Kilnhurst 2
	Always informative

	Wath
	Wath 24
	Wath 1
	Wath 13
	Needs more headings

	How likely would you be to recommend the practice to friends and family
	
	
	nreeds more space

	Extremely likely
	likely
	unsure
	Not likely
	Not at all likely

	55
	23
	5
	2
	0
	

	
	
	
	(Wath)
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Always easy to get an appointment(unlike many practices I have heard of
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Helpful on phone
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Friendly staff and always see Dr Ahmed-good to see same GP. Don't have to wait long and have complete faith in Dr Ahmed
	 
	 
	 

	All staff really friendly and helpful - a very good all round practice
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	On hearing about other surgeries I am satisfied we get a 1st class service
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	I have had a very positive experience of most aspects of the practice
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Receptionists are excellent - contact with nurses and midwife very satisfactory
	 
	 
	 
	 

	I have not been particularly impressed with the doctors - not a great deal of confidence in them
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Staff always friendly and helpful
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Staff always friendly and helpful
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


